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SUMMARY OF SUPPORT FOR BASIC NEEDS— 
OTHER BASIC SERVICES* 

 
 
The City continues to provide basic services that will continue to be funded through the 
General Non-Operating Fund for which Federal Emergency Management Agency 
(FEMA) reimbursement will be requested.  A short summary (not all-inclusive) is 
provided here for context with no Council action required.  These services include the 
hygiene stations (portable restrooms with hand wash stations) and mobile shower 
services at the Community Services Agency (CSA).  These temporary services have been 
extended through June 2021. Funding for these services is coming from a combination of 
the City Manager’s budget and the City’s COVID-19 emergency index, which is 
accumulating these costs which will be submitted to FEMA for reimbursement.  At the 
midyear update scheduled for the Council meeting on February 9, 2021, staff will be 
reviewing this funding source for any additional appropriations necessary to ensure the 
availability of sufficient funds to meet these needs. 
 
Hygiene and Sanitation Plan 
 
The City and nonprofit provider MOVE Mountain View had already established 
handwashing stations, fixed or portable restrooms, drinking water, and garbage service 
for all safe parking lots in Mountain View as of March 2020.  In addition, within 10 days 
of Shelter-in-Place orders going into effect, the City secured two portable Americans with 
Disabilities Act (ADA) restrooms and six hand-wash stations and placed them at high-
need locations.  In April, an additional six portable ADA restrooms and five hand-wash 
stations were placed across the City.  Seven portable ADA restrooms and seven hand-
wash stations are currently available for public use.  
 
Table 4 summarizes the amount already expended and the total through the end of the 
Fiscal Year for the temporary hygiene and sanitation services. 

 
Table 4:  Hygiene and Sanitation Services 

 
Amount for Services 

March to December 2020 
Amount for Extended Services 

January to June 2021 Total 

$151,000 $45,000 $196,000 

 
Mobile Showers 
 
Due to continued COVID-19 concerns, the showers located at Hope’s Corner were 
temporarily closed as of June 2020 and remain closed at this time.  The City was 
instrumental in securing additional mobile shower services from Dignity on Wheels 
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(DOW) at CSA, which started June 9.  The City provided $35,000 in funding to expand 
mobile shower services from the existing one 3-hour session per week to two 4-hour 
sessions per week.  CSA continues to fund the regular services and has covered any gaps 
in funding. 
 
Table 5 summarizes the amount already expended and the total through the end of the 
fiscal year for the expanded temporary mobile showers program.  
 

Table 5:  Mobile Showers 
 

Amount Expended 
from June to December 2020 

Amount for Extension 
until June 2021 Total 

$15,000 $20,000 $35,000 
_________________________________ 
* Additional information on the City’s Homeless Initiatives is available at:  

www.mountainview.gov/homeless. 
 

http://www.mountainview.gov/homeless

